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Mr. Klaus Lanibeck, Chief U f ^ ^ 
Facilities, Siting and Environmental Analysis ^ ^ 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793 

RE: Letter of Notification 
Eldean-Sidney 138 kV Line, Tap for Milicreek Substation 
Case No. 06-323-EL-BLN 

Construction Completion 

Dear Mr. Lambeck: 

The Dayton Power and Light Company (DP&L) filed the Subject Letter of Notification 
to the Ohio Power Siting Board in February 2006 for the anticipated construction project 
to add a new 138 kV transmission tap line to the new DP&L Milicreek Substation. 
Additionally, a Waiver of Notice Requirements was filed March 24,2006 to provide for 
early installation ofthe required steel pole foundations so the overall project could be 
completed in May of 2006. This work was started as planned and noted in the "Start of 
Construction" letter dated April 26,2006 and submitted to you. 

During construction ofthe project, a problem was discovered in the fabrication ofthe 
steel pole to foundation connection on one ofthe structures. Consequently, a temporary 
arrangement was made that permitted the new tap line and substation to be energized 
which was done on June 13,2006. Subsequently, the steel pole problem was corrected 
and the final steel pole and switch installation made resulting in the total project being 
completed as planned and put in service on September 22,2006. 

If you have any further questions concerning this completed construction project, please 
call me at 937-776-8109 or Greg Tokar at 937-331-4647. 

Sincerely, 

Philip D. Robertson, P.E. 
Transmission Section, PET 

CC: Jon Pawley, OPSB 
Hertzel Shamash, DP&L a'Ms i s t o cer tnfv t->iAf- t-^^ 4 
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